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CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE

Is there a geologist in the house? 

Yes, it’s been a quiet couple of months.  Even the Rambles were disrupted 
by bad weather. (It’s not the rain on our heads that’s the problem, but the 
wet concrete under foot and under wheel.)

However, things are looking much better for the New Year. We have an 
interesting talk arranged for 8 January at DESS, and thereafter, there will be talks on the 
first Wednesday of the month, just as they should be. The rains will quickly pass, and 
we’ll get out on rambles and Field trips again. We’ll send out details of Field trips soon, 
but to get rambles information, remember you have to send a message to 
qatar_ramblers@yahoo.co.uk  We’ll also try to arrange extra talks and meetings, 
depending on who’s in town. If you know of anyone or anything that might be of interest 
to the members, please let me know at lesliebutlerinqatar@yahoo.co.uk. 

Members showed little interest in an Eid Al Adha trip abroad, rather sensibly considering 
the time of year. To be honest, the dates of both Eids are going to sit uncomfortably with 
most people’s work and holiday schedules next year, though we’ll certainly try to arrange 
something. Sensibly and more practically, David Paul hopes to organise occasional 
weekends to UAE or Oman, and details will be sent out soon. 

Planning events has not been helped by unexpected departures and out-of-Qatar 
commitments amongst the committee. We have people willing to help with basic 
organisation, (and thanks to you all) but we’re really short of people who can lead us to, or 
talk about, the sites of Qatar. Enthusiastic Geologists and Botanists are 
particularly sought. 

So that’s it.  I’m genuinely sorry that the QNHG has been so inactive 
lately, but I assure you the committee has been working very hard 
just trying to get things ready to roll.  All assistance gratefully 
received!

Here’s hoping we can enjoy more of Qatar’s Natural History in the 
New Year

And Happy Christmas and Eid Mubarak to all of our members, by the way 

Leslie Butler

  
QNHG KEY DATES

Dec 22:  Starry Night Under the Dunes
January 8: Next QNHG Meeting (DESS School)



UPCOMING QNHG MEETINGS

The list on the next pages shows the guest speakers we hope to host 
at upcoming meetings.  We hope you can make it to these 
meetings!! 

Wednesday January 10th

Speaker: Dr Heiko Kallweit

Subject of illustrated talk:   

Pastoral Nomads of Arabia - Recent results on the Neolithic period on the Arabian 
Peninsula.

Info:  Dr Heiko Kallweit is widely-known as an expert on Arabian archaeology, and is a 
specialist in the archaeology of the Neolithic period. A native of Germany, he worked 
from 2003 to 2006 for the Abu Dhabi Islands Archaeological Survey [ADIAS] alongside 
Dr Mark Beech, who gave a talk on the work of ADIAS to our members in February 2004. 
During his time with ADIAS Dr Kalleit has excavated some unique Miocene fossils, and 
acted as a lithic expert on the Neolithic site on Merawah Island. He also acted as field 
director for excvations on sites near Abu Dhabi airport. He has published many papers on 
the archaeology of the region, and is currently working in Qatar for a few months..

Wednesday, February 7th

Speaker: Dr. Ibrahim Jaidah

Subject of illustrated talk: Doha Archeology and History

Wednesday March 7th

Speaker:  Dr Drew Gardner

Subject of illustrated talk:                     
                                                                                                                                               
A Natural History of Jebel Akhdar, Oman 

Info: A renowned wildlife photographer and a lively and popular speaker in constant
demand in the UAE, Dr Drew Gardner lectures in Natural and Quantitative Sciences at 
Zayed University, Abu Dhabi. His specialist subject is reptiles, and many here will 
remember the fascinating talk he gave to the QNHG earlier this year on Arabian Snakes. 
Dr Gardner says his talk on the unique region of Jebel Akhdar will be about the origin, 
geology, people, vegetation zones, endemic species, trekking, juniper woodlands and so 
on... a bit of everything!



April

In April, British adventurer Mark Evans plans to come to Qatar from Oman to kayak 
around the entire coastline, in what will be a highly-publicised enterprise attracting 
international media coverage. He has already kayaked the 1700 km coastline of Oman. A 
professional speaker, Mark has generously promised to give a talk to the QNHG on his 
experiences, but a date cannot be arranged until nearer the time. It may also be possible for 
members to visit Mark at his overnight coastal camps during his time in Qatar. 

Come join us as we learn fascinating facts about the countries and lands of the Middle 
East!!

EID AL ADHATRIPS

As Leslie stated in his message, there will not be a formal QNHG overseas trip during Eid 
Al Adha.  However, our Trips Coordinator, David Paul, has found a couple of interesting 
trips which he could organize for interested QNHG members over Eid.   

These are the two programs open to QNHG members:

Trip 1: Vietnam 

Dep Doha Dec 29 (Friday by TG 4532 at 0855 
Return to Doha on Jan 06 (Saturday) by TG TG 4533 at 2345. 

Places visited:
Ho Chi Minh (Saigon), Nha Trang, Hanoi,. 

Sightseeing highlights includes: Ancient historical and cultural sites, Monuments of 
ancient and recent history, Modern day life and society. 

Hotels: 4 Star 
Tour Price: QAR8400.00 (Sharing double) 
Single supplement: QAR2750.00 

Trip #2: Yemen 

Dep Doha 30 Dec by QR 454 at 0915. 
Return on 06 Jan by QR 455 at 2125. 

Places visited: Sanaa, Taiz, Radaa, Manakha, Al Hajarah, Bayt Al Amir. 
Sightseeing highlights: History and culture, present day life. 

Hotels: 5 Star. 
Tour Price: QAR5425.00 (Sharing double) 
Single supplement QAR1250.00



If you are interested in attending either of these trips please contact David at 455 8761, 
559 9701 or T David’s e-mail address david.paul@mannai.com.qa.

David is also planning to schedule some weekend trips during the spring – more details in 
the next newsletter!!

STARRY NIGHT UNDER THE DUNES

Friday 22 December sees that annual favourite, Starry Night under the 
Dunes. Organised in conjunction with the Doha Players, and featuring 
Santa, mulled wine, carols & bonfires, this is something for the kids 
and your mates. It’s held at the Singing Dunes and if you’ve never been 
there before, and if the weather’s fine, it’s worth going a bit early to see 
and hear(!) the dunes before the crowd gets noisy. 

There will be a sound system and stage. Musicians and Singers are most 
welcome. BYOB and BBQ.

Precise instructions will be sent out a bit nearer the time, so watch this space.

THE IDEAL CHRISTMAS PRESENT!

Copies of the new publication Discovering Qatar have at 
long last arrived from the printers in Dubai! Written by 
Frances Gillespie, a former chairman and current 
committee member of the QNHG who has lived in Qatar 
for over 20 years, it covers the topography, geology, 
history, traditional culture and natural history of this 
country. The book is based on a series of features 
published by Fran in the Gulf Times over the last decade, 
is lavishly illustrated with colour photographs and includes 
a map with the locations mentioned in the text. Some of 
the photographs of the nomadic bedouin of Qatar, taken in 
1959, have never before been published, and there are 
pictures of fauna and flora taken by some of the foremost 
natural history photographers in the Gulf region. 

The book will be available from book shops, mall news stands, supermarkets and the 
Airport duty free, priced QAR 100. For signed copies please contact the author on 467 
5991. 
A signing session for QNHG members will be held on Friday 15 December, 10.00 am --
3.00 pm at the author's villa, 9 Wadi al Neel, Al Hilal. It's near the Gulf Times building on 
the 'C' Ring. For a location map email Fran on gillespi@qatar.net.qa     



OUTINGS

There are no outings planned for December, other than Starry Night Under the Dunes.  
Come join us at the January Meeting for information on upcoming QNHG outings.

RAMBLES

Friday morning walks in Qatar, weather permitting.   

Remember, the email list for the Ramblers’ Group is separate from the 
QNHG membership list, so if you want to be told about the fortnightly 
Friday morning walks, send an email to Qatar_ramblers@yahoo.co.uk. 

For reasons of safety and cultural sensitivity, no children or short shorts.

MEETINGS

Meetings take place between October and June, usually on the first Wednesday of the
month. They are held at 7.30 pm in the gymnasium of the Doha English Speaking 
School. [See location map.] An illustrated talk follows the announcements, and there is a 
small lending library of books available to members.  However, the Asian Games may 
prevent us from running a normal programme until the New Year. See the Lecture 
Program below and look out for further announcements.

SEE YOU AT THE JANUARY MEETING!!

HOLIDAY GREETINGS TO ALL QNHG MEMBERS AND FRIENDS!!


